
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 6th June 2017
at Charminster Village Hall at 7.30pm

Minutes
Present: Mark Simons, Chair (MS), Carol Matthews, Vice Chair (CM), Iain Young (IY), Keith Beeson (KB), Richard East (RE), Liz Godolphin (LG), Tim Yarker (TY), Kenneth Addison (KA), Gill Reese (GR), Sandie Woodrow (SW)
In attendance: Zoe Huckle, Clerk, Cllr Fred Horsington, Cllr Jill Haynes
2017/071
Declarations of Interest – to record declarations of interest in any item on the agenda.


None.

2017/072
To consider grant of dispensations


None.

2017/073
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Susie Pearson and Peter White.

2017/074
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd May 2017

CM proposed accepting the minutes of the last meeting as an accurate record. KB seconded and the majority voted in favour.

2017/075
Matters arising from the above minutes


None.

2017/076
Public Discussion Period 


There were no members of the public present.

2017/077
District Councillors’ Report
Cllr Horsington said that the first meeting of the LGR strategy committee had taken place and more finance had been approved for Shire Hall. TY went on to inform the PC that the joint committee had been set up to scrutinise and strategise the proposed joint unitary authority as a precursor to the transition. The process continues.
TY announced that the Dorset Waste Partnership is currently £3,000,000 underspent which is good news following their overspend three years ago. The Dorset Waste Partnership is ranked 16 out of 131 authorities across the country for recycling.
2017/078
County Councillors Report
Cllr Haynes is Chair of the Health System Board that are looking to devolve health services in Dorset following the model set by Cornwall and Manchester. It is hoped that a cross organisational board looking at the system as a whole will be able to create better outcomes for the public as well as save money on health services in the county.

Cllr Haynes has become Deputy Leader of the Council and as such she informed the PC that she would not be able to attend meetings as regularly as she has in the past and that she would instead issue a written report.

Cllr Haynes, MS, TY and Mike Potter and had met earlier in the day to discuss the speed limit reduction along the C12. It was felt that letters of support for the scheme from local residents would be helpful in achieving the reduction.
Costings for a 20mph limit through Charminster had been requested and the PC would be able to discuss this issue once the costings had been received. Cllr Haynes had also requested a review of the junction where the cyclepath meets the road, it is currently dangerous and will need signage.

The Parish Council congratulated Cllr Haynes on retaining her position of County Councillor.
2017/079
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
b) Payments to be agreed

Two extra payments were added to the list. George Hall £55 for first cut or Princes Plot and James Garrett £120 for refurbishing the nature area information board. The Clerk would ask the RFO if the donation of £500 for Charminster Village Hall had been made.







ACTION: Clerk to speak to RFO

It was felt that it would be appropriate for MS to write to James Moger to thank him for the work he had done repairing the village green, it was also felt that the PC should seek quotes from him in the future for works that need to be carried out.






ACTION: MS to write to James Moger

KB proposed accepting the financial statement and the list of payments to be made. KA seconded and all voted in favour.

c) Agree funds held in reserve

This item was deferred.

d) Agree Asset Register

CM proposed approving the amendments to the asset register. SW seconded and all voted in favour.

e) Agree Risk Assessment

Following the review of the Risk Assessment, KB asked for ‘internal auditor to report to full parish council meeting annually’ to be put back on to the document and ‘Chair to ensure precept document is sent to WDDC within correct timescale and to report back’ also to be put back. KB proposed accepting the risk assessment with these changes, CM seconded and all voted in favour.

f) Agree Insurance return

CM proposed up to £766.94 for the three year insurance policy. KB seconded and all voted in favour.

g) Approval of Annual Return

MS read out the annual governance statement. CM proposed the Parish Council accept the Annual Return (including the Annual Governance Statement and the Accounting Statement 2016/2017). KB seconded and all voted in favour. MS signed the document.

h) F&GP to report on options for extending open spaces maintenance budget

This would be discussed at the next F&GP meeting.

i) Agree date to discuss donation policy

It was agreed that this item would also be discussed at the next meeting of the F&GP committee.
2017/080
Planning Matters



WD/D/17/001151 Westleaze House, Charminster DT2 9PZ


Replace existing garden store with detached timber clad garden room

IY proposed no objection. TY seconded and all voted in favour.

WD/D/17/001219 1 Weir View, Charminster, DT2 9QY

Replace existing garage and drive with new garage and drive

IY proposed no objection. CM seconded and all voted in favour.

2017/081
Charminster
a) To consider cost of tree inspection and agree contractor
This item was deferred.
b) Agree date for litter pick
The litter pick will run on the same day as the Charlton Down litter pick being run by the WI. It will take place on the 2nd August.
c) Dog control for Churchyard

The Church Warden has made a complaint about dogs in the churchyard to the Dog Warden. There was some discussion about whether the PC should take over dog control. It was agreed that the Clerk would investigate the regulation regarding the PC enforcing dog control.








ACTION: Clerk to investigate

d) To consider joining the Institute of Cemetery Management

RE proposed joining the Institute of Cemetery Management at a cost of £88. KA seconded and all voted in favour.
2017/082
Charlton Down
a) To consider cost of zip wire trolley installation
The quote received for the installation was very expensive and therefore the trolley can be added when the cable needs replacing.

b) Update on possible removal of cricket pitch covers
TY reported that he had looked into the issue and as advertising isn’t regulated the cricket club is entitled to use the covers.
c) To consider changing highway verges to wildflower beds
There was some discussion on this issue but it wasn’t felt that it would be worthwhile.
d) Edible orchard
CM proposed having the area cut every three weeks throughout the summer at a cost of up to £200. KA seconded and all voted in favour.

e) To consider costings for Herrison Road Gateway  
KA proposed spending £801.35 on the 1500mm white gateway. CM seconded and all voted in favour.

f) To consider costings of new noticeboards

CM proposed purchasing a noticeboard for Forston at a cost of £695 + VAT in green for the local community to install. KA seconded and all voted in favour.

g) To consider costings for two new bins for the MUGA field   
CM proposed spending £400 on two new bins for the MUGA field. KB seconded and all voted in favour.

h) To consider request from the Women’s Institute to plant flowers to celebrate their centenary 
SW proposed allowing the WI to plant the flowers in a suitable area to be agreed between Sue Legg and CM. TY seconded and all voted in favour.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
2017/083
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda
2017/084
Date of next meeting – 4th July at Charlton Down Village Hall at 7.30pm

The meeting closed at 8.55pm

